Approved minutes of the Annual meeting and monthly meetings of Hannington Parish Council, held remotely via Zoom on Tuesday 27th April 2021 at 7pm.

Present:
Cllr. A. Lowrie (Chair)
Cllr. O. Larminie (Vice Chair)
Cllr. J. Keogh
Cllr. J. Whitfield
Cllr. O. Larminie
Miss L.S.Browne

Apologies given:
Cllr. Kinnear (Borough Councillor)
Cllr. R. Vaughan (County Councillor)
Cllr. S. Taylor

ANNUAL MEETING
001/21: Election of Chairman.
Cllr. Lowrie agreed that he was happy to continue as Chairman. It was agreed by the Council that he would remain as Chair.

002/21: Election of Vice Chairman.
Cllr. Larminie agreed that he was happy to remain Vice Chair for another year and this was agreed by the Council.

003/21: Election of Working Parties and Representatives.
Cllr. Lowrie noted that it was useful to have a representative for footpaths, as a point of contact was useful, but given the size of the council other issues (planning, finance, highways, open spaces) could be dealt with collectively by all Councillors. Cllr. Keogh agreed to remain the representative for footpaths and this was agreed by the Council.

004/21: Cheque Signing Authority/online banking.
It was agreed that Cllrs. Lowrie and Larminie would remain the signing authorities for cheque signatories and online banking. Cllr. Taylor was a signatory for cheques but not for online banking and the Council agreed that a third party to oversee online banking would be useful.

The meeting closed at 7.13pm.

MONTHLY MEETING
The meeting commenced at 7.15pm.

005/21: Apologies for absence and declarations of Interest.
Cllrs. Vaughan, Kinnear and Taylor had sent their apologies for their absence. Cllr. Lowrie reminded Councillors that any changes to their declarations of interest needed to be declared to BDBC.

006/21: Minutes of the last meeting.
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record.

007/21: Matters arising and not appearing elsewhere on the agenda.
Cllr. Lowrie reported that given the storm damage to the marquee and awnings at the Vine, if any help was needed the Council would be happy to assist with this. Cllr. Whitfield noted that there had been a number of comments on the planning application regarding Hannington House but nothing further had been logged. The bench on the village green had been repaired but before quotes to replace them could be obtained the issue of who owned them had to be clarified. The Clerk confirmed that the benches were not an asset of the Council.

008/21: Public Participation.
There were no requests to speak.

009/21: Finance to include Audit preparations for 2022.
Invoices for the Clerk’s salary and for Zoom (£28.00) were approved for payment. The Clerk reported that after speaking with Chris Hall (the internal auditor) the payroll via HMRC needed to be re-established and she was working with HMRC on this. No other issues were raised. 

010/21: Planning:
Apart from Hannington House there were no outstanding planning issues. There was an ongoing situation with Patchbourne House but nothing official had been received. 

011/21: Roads and footpaths
Cllr. Lowrie asked the Council if any areas around Hannington would benefit from the Lengthsman’s scheme funds. The Clerk reported that the Lengsthman would cut the grass in May and July and a rolling programme had been set up. She reported that the lengthsman would inspect the footpaths and cut those that needed attention. Cllr. Keogh reported that most of the paths were in good condition and the footpaths around the farm were in good condition. Cllr. Whitfield asked if the lengthsman scheme covered spraying the fields. The Clerk was unsure as that had never been a job asked for, but she would investigate it. The committee for St. Michael’s Field had some work that needed to be done and would submit details of this to be covered under the lengsthman scheme. Cllr. Lowrie did note that a number of dogs had become unwell after being walked around Hannington so asked owners to be vigilant when walking their animals. 

012/21: Police Matters. 
There were no matters to report. 

13/21: County Councillor report.
As Cllr. Vaughan was in Purdah there was no County Councillor’s report. 

14/21: Borough councillors’ reports.
Due to Purdah there were no Borough Councillors’ reports. Councillor Kinnear had sent her thanks to the Parish Councillors for devoting their time to the Parish and said that she looked forward to attending the Parish Council meetings as a resident.

15/21: Date of Next Meeting.
The Clerk had reported that the 14th September had been scheduled as the next meeting. It was agreed by the Council that due to the Annual and Monthly meeting being held earlier than planned, a further meeting would be scheduled for July 27th at 7pm at the Village Hall. Following further discussion, it was agreed that the next meeting would be held on 23rd November instead of September. The Clerk agreed to liaise with the Village Hall regarding availability. Cllr. Keogh had asked about the possibility of attending the face-to-face meetings via Zoom so it was agreed that the legalities of this would be looked into.

The meeting closed at 7.44pm.




L.S Browne.
 Clerk to Hannington Parish Council
